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Date: March 13, 2023 
 
To: Honorable Mayor and City Council 

Via: Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

From: Ryan Osada, Public Works Director  

     Subject: Public Works Monthly Report 

 

 
 
 

1. BELLEVUE AC WATERMAIN RESTORATION – Bellevue Water is currently replacing the AC Main 
at 79th Place NE which is the last location for the FY2021 project. The contractor is also finalizing 
restoration and asphalt patching along NE 14th Street and Evergreen Point Road.  Bellevue’s 
Transportation Department reached out regarding schedule to overlay the road surfaces this 
summer. 

 
 
 

 
 



  
2. 2023 PHASE 2 AC WATERMAIN REPLACEMENT_BELLEVUE – As briefly discussed at a previous 

council meeting, Bellevue Water is planning to replace the AC Watermain along NE 18th Street, 
Rambling Lane and 73rd Ave NE.  This corridor has several challenges for the contractor since 
the street is narrow with several sharp turns.  Bellevue Water and their contractor will need 
to propose a viable plan to provide adequate ingress and egress for the residents and 
emergency vehicles.  This section is anticipated to take three months to complete. 

 
 

              
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
3. LAKE WASHINGTON LAKE LINE MANAGEMENT – Bellevue Sewer is in the early stages of 

developing a Lake Line Management Plan.  As stated in a recent meeting, the plan will help 
minimize risk of failures, provide reliable service and identify potential improvement projects 
or strategies.  Bellevue’s project goals will include phasing future repairs and operations.  The 
final management plan is schedule for review early 2024. 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
4. MAINTENANCE – For the last three years, the month of February has been the busiest in terms 

of weather-related events.  The Public Works Staff were on-call more in February than any of 
the other months.   In addition to the de-icing and plowing, we have also scheduled 
improvements to the Post Office Floor.   As the weather gets warmer, we will transition into 
springtime tasks with more concentration in our beautiful parks.  

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 



 
5. PROJECT UPDATES -  

 
 

 
Upland Road Overlay – in design with KCDOT 
 
86th Ave NE Overlay – in design with KCDOT 
 
2023 Crack Seal – reviewing specs, go out for bid March 
 
Medina Elementary Sidewalks_81st Ave NE – design 
 
Medina Park Irrigation & Pathway Improvements_West – go out for bid March 
 
2023 Upland Road Stormwater Improvements – in design 
 
City Hall Carpet Replacement – soliciting bids 
 
Post Office Floor Replacement – Public Works Staff in March 
 
2023 Hazardous Tree Removal – summer 
 
Citywide Stormwater System Mapping & Evaluation – G&O has completed most of the mapping.  
We are currently working on scoping and mapping the storm infrastructure that is located on 
several private properties. 
 
NE 12th Street Sidewalk Improvements & Undergrounding – Final construction drawings are 
complete. Waiting approval by Intolight, Lumen and Comcast.  Scheduled to Bid May, construct 
early summer.  
 
2022 City Hall Repairs – Miscellaneous – Balcony – design 
 
77TH Ave NE Sidewalk & Curb Ramp Imp. – reevaluating scope of work 
 
2017 Medina Beach Park Tree Replanting – Phase III tree planting. 
 
2015 Medina Park Stormwater Pond Imp. – Dredging is tentatively planned for summer of 2024 
 


